
Keep Saraland Beautiful 
Meeting Minutes 
January 14, 2021 

 
Members in attendance: 
Jeanette Greene    Newton Cromer 
Mildred Blass    Barbara Sharp 
Juanita Chandler    Janice Harvison 
Ron Mitchell 
 
At 12:05, Newton Cromer offered an opening prayer.  Mildred made a motion to accept the 
November 2020 minutes and Newton seconded.  No Treasurer’s Report was given. 
 
Janice gave the Executive Director’s report.  She discussed meeting Christina with Keep Mobile 
Beautiful for supplies, and Ron asked that Christina be invited to our meeting to discuss how 
Saraland residents can participate in their new litter program.  Janice also reported on the 
passing of Fred Webb and Gloria’s continued hospitalization. 
 
Ron gave the President’s Report.  He talked to the Adopt a Spot landscaper about replacing 
the palm trees that didn’t survive at Jacintoport Drive.  All is on track for palms and crape 
myrtles to be planted at the Saraland bus yard on Highway 43.  Ron showed a video regarding 
e-waste and a man who was sent to prison for recycling computers.    Adopt a Spot will meet 
next in July. 
 
Barbara reported on the Yard of the Month.  The Bryants of 7551 Cedar Drive received the 
January YOM for their neat and clean yard.   
 
Juanita gave the Tree Planting Report.  We missed the Alabama Power tree grant, and the 
position for City Planner is now open.   
 
A membership chairman is needed, and membership forms can be shared by members now in 
the absence of a chairman.  Janice will email the form to anyone who wants it.  She will also 
get some printed at the UPS store in Saraland.  Newton will talk to the owner of the UPS store 
to see if we can work out a free annual membership for them in exchange for the same value 
in copies. 
 
Ron discussed nuclear power as the cheapest and cleanest for the environment. 
 
A motion to adjourn was made at 1:00pm by Janice. 


